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Christmas!  
Dear Parents/Carers, 

It is the end of another half term and Christmas has well and truly 

come to Slindon! 

 

Firstly, a massive thank you to our PFA, who held a superb Christmas 

Fayre. The prizes collected were amazing, Santa’s grotto was a real 

highlight and the range of activities on offer, made for a fantastic 

evening. Thanks to all of their hard work, they raised an amazing 

£1300. We know these events would not happen without all of the 

hard work that goes on behind the scenes. This is why we are very 

sad that Mrs Plain, will be stepping back from her role after the 

Christmas holidays. As a school, we want to say thank you for all of 

her incredibly hard work and know that she has been part of so much 

of our recent improvements. 

 

In school time, we are always delighted by the Carol Service. The 

children sang and read beautifully and it is a real treat to see our 

youngest children create the tableau at the front.  

 

We have also had parties, jumper days and a whole host of cards and 

decorations made in the school, we all deserve a rest. 

As always, thank you for your continued support. 

All the best, 

Laura Webb  

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates 
02/1 Start of spring term- children 

return to school 

18/1-
25/1 

Prayer week 

21/1 Grounds clearance 

22/1 SPLASH assembly 

23/1 Yr 5/6 Dodgeball Tournament 

26/1 Yr 5/6 Civil War Project 

6/2 Yr 3/4 Football Tournament 

7/2 Yr 5/6 Netball Tournament 

9/2 Intra school hockey 

9/2 Yr 5/6 Football tournament 

19/2  Inset day 

22/2 Yr 5/6 Parliament trip 

26/2-
1/3 

Bikeability training 

27/02 Bronze Ambassador (Yr 5) 

7/3 World Book Day 

8/3 Yr 5/6 Civil War Project 

8/3-
15/3 

British Science Week 

 

Peace at Christmas may seem unlikely, but when we reflect on 
the true meaning of Christmas and a small baby born in a 
manger, we may be able to find that small moment of peace.  

John 14:27: "Peace I leave with you. My peace I give you. I give to 
you not as the world gives. Don’t be troubled or afraid." 

 



 
 

What’s happening in school?  
Tag Rugby 
On the 28th November, Chestnut Class hosted 
children from Petworth CofE Primary School, to 
take part in a tag rugby match. 
The children played superbly and the spirit of 
sportsmanship and teamwork was evident. 
It was wonderful to see the children using the skills 
they had learnt in their PE sessions with Premier 
Sport and to see them supporting the other team. 
We are looking forward to more sporting events in 
the new year. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reindeer fact 

- Santa’s reindeer are called; 
Dasher, Dancer, Prancer, Vixen, 

Comet, Cupid, Donner, Blitzen and 

Rudolph.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Santa Fact 

In France, Father Christmas leaves presents 
and sweets in shoes! 



 

Catkin class visit a 
pantomime. 

 
On Tuesday 5th December, 9 children and 4 adults 
ventured to Worthing Pavilion to watch Sleeping 
Beauty. This was the first school trip for Catkin 
class, and for many the first time on a mini bus. 
 
After a chatty drive, looking for tractors, we arrived 
at Worthing Pavilion, where there were lots of other 
schools! Mrs Merrett expertly got us to our seats 
and the children sat down ready to watch the 
performance. 
 
They all sat beautifully and joined in at the 
appropriate parts, including booing, calling out and 
dancing along at the end. The cast even gave a 
shout out to the children! 
 
We all thoroughly enjoyed it and are so proud of the 
children. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Alison Lapper visit. 
On Wednesday 6th December, Alison Lapper visited 
our school to work with all of the children from EYFS 
to year 6. 

Alison is an artist, presenter and disability 
campaigner and a member of the Mouth and Foot 
Painting Artists. You may recognise her from the 
Alison Lapper Pregnant statue, which was in 
Trafalgar Square from 2005-2007. 

Alison promotes art and mental health, through ‘The 
Drug of Art’. This encourages the use of art and 
creative expression to help young people with their 
mental health and wellbeing, combating isolation and 
loneliness. 

While in school, all of the children had the opportunity 
to ask Alison questions, look at some of her art work 
and experience using their mouth and feet to paint. 

The children really enjoyed the opportunity and we 
feel so priviledged to have had this amazing chance 
to work with an artist. 

Hopefully, it will have inspired many of our children 
to become artists in the future, recognising their own 
strengths and amazing selves.

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 
Safeguarding at Slindon 

What is safeguarding? 

Visitors coming on to school premises, including the playground, have a duty of care towards the welfare and safety of 
the children and adults in the school. This is called safeguarding. 

Safeguarding means that: 

• children are protected from maltreatment 

• a child’s health or development is protected 

• children grow up with safe and effective care 

• action is taken to ensure the best outcomes for all children 

Safeguarding is the action we take to promote the welfare of children in our care to protect them from harm. We take 
this responsibility very seriously and we work in close partnership with parents and professionals to protect all of our 
children. The school will take any reasonable action to ensure the welfare and safety of its pupils is maintained. 

Our staff and governors have been trained on safeguarding in line with the KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE IN EDUCATION 
document and have taken part in 'PREVENT'. 

If you worried about a child's safety you can contact IFD (Integrated Front Door) directly on 01403 229900 

Who to contact in our school 

If in doubt, talk to someone… Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Miss Laura Webb, Headteacher 

Designated Safeguarding Deputies 

Mrs Hazel Flower, School Business Manager 

Mrs Karen Cooper, School Secretary 

Safeguarding Governor 

Mrs Katy Horner 

Or you can email: dsl@slindonprimary.co.uk 

REMEMBER, KEEPING OUR CHILDREN SAFE IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TOO! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

tel:01403%20229900


 

Headlice 

Over the last few months, we have seen an increase in the number of headlice cases in the school. Please 
ensure you are checking your child’s hair regularly and treating any lice found. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/ 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


 

 

 



 

 

 


